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Minutes for the Meeting of Monday, February 2, 2015 @7:00pm
Members Present:



Members Absent:

Stephanie Morris, Chair 


Joyce Hansen

Shannon Vanderhyde



Betty VanderWal
Deb Brunett




Chris Anton
Barb Veenstra




Courtland Representative
Mark Tabor





Patsy Barr




Guest:



Alexis Ader




Michelle Bayink, CSPS
1) Meeting was called to order at 7:07 pm by Stephanie Morris, chair.
2) The agenda was motioned to be approved by Shannon Vanderhyde and supported by Stephanie Morris.  Aye all - motion carried

3) Correspondence:  Parents of a boy on a 6th grade Rocket Basketball team are upset about a coaching and communication misunderstanding.  Amanda Gerhardt (CSAPR) and Tylor Wolfe (running the Rocket program under the direction of Jeff Patin) have been conversing with this family in an attempt to clear up the misunderstanding.  Ms. Gerhardt is waiting to hear back from the parents to determine if a meeting is needed between all parties involved.  
4) Public Comments:  None
5) Consent Agenda:  The consent agenda was motioned to be approved by Mark Tabor and supported by Deb Brunett.  Aye all- motion carried

A. Approval of minutes from the regular meeting of January 5, 2015.  

B. Approve Financial/Banking Statements
C. Approve Tax Filings (941 Deposit; Tax Returns for employees, vendors and state)
D. Approve Payment of February 2015 Bills

E. Budget Amendments
6) Informational and Discussion Items:
A. Director’s Monthly Report:
1. Winter Programs:  Things are going well.  Changing Zumba to Thursday nights and WERQ to Monday nights has improved the participation numbers.  Open basketball is steady and open volleyball is seeing the same number of participants as last year.  The gentle yoga class being held in the evening this session has 6 participants that are new to CSAPR.
a. Daddy Daughter Dance:  The dance is sold out again this year.  With Jan Webster (CSPS Food Service Director) volunteering to work the dance this year, we have permission to utilize the middle school’s kitchen which will save us a lot of time preparing the snacks and punch.  Ms. Webster further assisted CSAPR by getting us better prices for some of the snacks.  She will also allow us to use school platters so we can have all of the snacks plated in advance.   The refreshments this year will be served near the middle school kitchen so the photo booth, which is new for the dance, can be in front of the library entrance.  The craft, picture and Noah’s Animals stations will be in their normal locations.  Ms. Gerhardt informed the board there is a mother that has requested to attend this year with her daughter because there is no male role model in the child’s life that could attend.  The child was at last year’s dance and is excited to come again.  The Board discussed how family structures are changing and compared our dance to activities the school has (such as Donuts with Dad) that allow an adult of the opposite sex to attend.  The Board decided that the mother was welcome to attend and in the future any families with extending circumstances would be allowed to have a female accompany a girl to the dance.  It was discussed which board members would be available to set up, work the dance, or clean after the dance.  Ms. Bayink suggested we announce to families if they post pictures on social networks to hashtag (#) a saying so on that social network an album would automatically be made that CSAPR could utilize.  Ms. Bayink suggested the hashtag name this year include 2015.  It will be announced during the dance that pictures of this event will be posted on the CSAPR Facebook page.  Postcards will be handed out at the end of the dance to highlight some of our upcoming events and remind everyone about our Facebook, website, and text alert notices.
2. Technology Update: The CSAPR Facebook Likes and Texting Alerts are continuing to increase.
3. CSPS Update:  Ms. Gerhardt asked the Board how they felt about the CSAPR cancelation policy.  Currently we cancel all CSAPR events if CSPS classes are canceled.  If the school still runs their evening events we have the option to run our programs.  Ms. Morris suggested we table this for next month’s agenda so board members have time to consider if we should change our policy. 
4. Community Building Update: Their waiting on updates for the new Library.  They continue to clean the Johnson property and have received a document from the North Country Trail regarding a potential route in the Cedars Springs area. 
5. Evaluations of Department and Director

a. Department Evaluation: Ms. Gerhardt highlighted some of the items suggested for each category and inquired if Board members know anyone interested in instructing the classes that were suggested for future programs.
b. Director’s Evaluation: Ms. Morris stated she still hasn’t received everyone’s evaluations and if they aren’t received soon she will contact the individual Board Members who haven’t sent them.  Once they are received she will present them to the personnel committee who can decided if they suggest to the Board a raise for Ms. Gerhardt. 

B.
Other:  

1. 
Budget:  Barb Veenstra questioned why Ms. Gerhardt’s budgeted salary is different then the W2 in our packet.  Ms. Gerhardt and Deb Burnet weren’t sure but will look into it and come back next month with an answer.  A Board member suggested it could be Ms. Gerhardt’s raise that was retroactive.
2. 
Algoma Township:

a.
Cedar Springs Junior Ball League (CSJBL) and Algoma Little League are merging this year for the older softball and baseball teams.  The league the CSJBL participated in for their travel teams has disband.  It was recently discovered that a former Algoma Little League board member was sending out discouraging and incorrect information regarding CSAPR involvement with baseball and softball.  Ms. Gerhardt spoke with the person and they corrected their actions.  The Algoma Parks & Rec Board contacted Ms. Gerhardt to state their desire to have her be involved with Algoma Little League.  This may open a line of communication for CSAPR to play an acting role in this program so the two organizations could collaborate together in the future.
b.
Algoma Township’s Supervisor is stepping down.  The soon to be Supervisor requested from Ms. Gerhardt some information regarding CSAPR revenues and Algoma Township’s contribution to CSAPR.  The new Supervisor may be open to increase their contribution.
7) Action Items

A. None  
8) Confirmed Next Meeting Date of Monday, March 2nd, at 7:00 pm.
9) Adjourn: The meeting was adjourned at 8:51 pm as motioned by Shannon Vanderhyde and supported by Mark Tabor. Aye all- motion carried.
